
Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents/ Carers,   
Another half term has now been completed at School. I do hope you and your families have 
a pleasant Whit week break and that we are blessed with some improved summer weather, 
than we received in May. 
  
The half term will certainly provide staff and pupils time to recharge batteries for the final 
half term of the school year, which starts on June 7th and finishes on July 16th. We have a 
number of enrichment activities planned for the next half term, which will allow the chil-
dren and young people of SJV to engage in a range of creative activities. On June 18th we are 

currently planning for ‘Crafternoon’; an opportunity for pupils and staff to work in their teams and develop some 
art or other presentation activities to reflect on their personal or group identity within school. Mrs Wood is lead-
ing the staff on this venture and we are looking forward to seeing how the children tackle the theme of ‘identity’ 
in their work. 
  
We will also welcome Mrs R Gittens from the National Autistic Society back into school on June 9th. Mrs Gittens 
provides the school with support in securing ASC national accreditation and she will be undertaking lesson obser-
vations and meetings to help us continue our improvements in relation to our autistic provision for learners. 
  
Staff are also busy ensuring assessment of learning is uploaded onto our assessment platform and this infor-
mation will then be used to help generate the final school report of the year. Staff are currently compiling these 
reports, which will be sent out in early July. 
  
We have certainly all welcomed the movement out of lockdown national restrictions and are hopeful that in the 
next few months that school routines can finally return to the normality of pre March 2020. 
  
Best wishes for the Whit break. 
 
 

Mr A Moloney 

@StJohnVianneySc 

Just some of our 

Stars of the Week 

last week. Well 

done to everyone! 



 
 
 
 Our Catholic School 

This week at SJV we are asked to reflect on the Pentecost and the giving of the Holy Spirit and inner 

peace. From God we gain inner peace (when we are free of anxiety, worry and envy), it is important 

that we spend time with God to achieve this. God is close to us and wants us to be filled with peace. 

Modern life can be stressful and having time out for peaceful reflection is an important part of life in 

SJV. 

Within our Catholic school this week we had our last virtual mass with Father Des. We are so excited 

that after half term we can worship together on a Wednesday. This spiritual recharge and this time 

as a community will be a huge boost for staff and our inner peace.  

Our orange chaplaincy team have challenged the purple and blue team to do the Jerusalem dance 

challenge. We are all busy practicing so watch this space and twitter for some videos of the results. 

We have also been spreading the message of the importance of praying the rosary and spending 

time in reflection. 

Within RE this week we have looked at the gospel passages on Pentecost, trying to do a ‘zone of reg-

ulation’ map of how the Disciples felt; from blue feeling tired, upset and hurt from Jesus’ leaving, 

maybe even a bit in the red zone – a bit angry? The yellow zone as they got excited when receiving 

the Holy Spirit to eventually green and calm knowing what they had to do. 

I want to wish everyone a happy and relaxing half term. Mrs Garfin  

Class 9 

 
Class 9 went on a trip into 
Manchester City Centre this 
week as part of our ‘where we 
live’ topic. We were very inde-
pendent! We had to find our 
stops, lots of different land-
marks and we even managed 
to use our money skills to buy 
some amazing cupcakes. It 
was a lovely day had by all!  
Miss Briscoe.  



Class 8  

 

 

For their independence lesson class 7 

chose learning skills on public 

transport. They had to find and plan a 

route and buy their own tickets or 

use their pass . We had a great time 

and they were all very proud of their 

independence skills. Mrs Garfin 

Class 7 

This half term Class 8’s Food 

Tech topic has been ‘picnics 

and BBQs’. We have really 

enjoyed it! We finished this 

unit off with a picnic in the 

sunshine. Mrs Donbavand 

Class 6 Class 6 had a lovely time making bird feed-

ers and hanging them in the trees at 

Cronkshaw Fold Care Farm. Miss Shaw 



  

 

This week in RE our class were learning 
about Islam and discovered some inter-
esting facts about Muslim beliefs. Some 
enjoyed trying on the kind of traditional 
clothes worn by Muslim men. The boys 
found the lesson most thought-
provoking and many fantastic questions 
were asked by all. Aren't we lucky to live 
in such a diverse society! Miss Wood 

Class 10 

Class 12 planted some seeds from fruit 

and vegetables a few weeks ago and 

have been watching them grow. We 

now have little seedlings! Mrs Shawcross 

Class 12 



Class 11 en-
joyed looking at 
CSI (crime scene 
investigation) in 
Science. They 
practiced taking 
their finger-
prints. Well 
done everyone  
Mrs Rouse 

Class 11 

Class 3 
Class 3 enjoyed investigat-
ing conductors during sci-
ence this week. They tried 
different materials in the 
classroom to try and com-
plete the circuits they had 
made. Mr Healey 

Class 12 have been creating incredibly enter-
taining sketches using props and costumes 
this week. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the 
lesson and performed well. As you can see, 
we had the pleasure of meeting an enslaved 
alien, a crazy version of Aladdin, a displaced 
king and a builder constructing in the 3rd Di-
mension and many more! Miss Whiting 

Class 12 

Post 16 continued their hard work at the Bread 

and Butter Thing charity this week. They helped 

pack over 50 bags and then also cleared away 

loads of recycling. Well done everyone. Mr Ka-

nakides  

Home testing kits are 

still available from the 

School office. If you 

would like your child to 

bring one home please 

let the office know. 



It is a key word sign– supported 

communication system based on 

British Sign Language. All staff use 

Signalong and this week we are 

learning how to sign “Roll” 

Class 4 have been doing some great co-operative 

learning in maths! Well done to all the pupils. 
Class 4 

This week we've been role-playing doctors and nurses 

as part of our 'People Who Help Us' topic.  

Class 1 




